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under Western influence; and Miscellanea, including satiric,
begging, and didactic poems.
PROSE
Theology. If its bulk were the criterion, Byzantine theo-
logical literature would occupy a considerable part of this
sketch. But it is convenient to regard it, broadly speaking,
as a technical part of Byzantine writing, parallel in a sense
to the technical treatises on military and naval tactics which
it has been decided to exclude. Moreover, after the sixth
century, apart from the revival associated with the Icono-
clast controversy, it is only in the development of mysticism
that Byzantine theological literature shows any marked
originality. It is noteworthy that the three great theologians
of the fourth century, Basil of Caesarea, his younger brother
Gregory of Nyssa, and Gregory of Nazianzus, all come from
Cappadocia, and it is perhaps to Eastern influences that their
asceticism may be attributed. At the same time they show
kinship with Hellenism in their leaning towards rhetoric and
speculation; most of their writings, unlike those of Chryso-
stom, are learned and in no sense addressed to the masses.
They are all under the influence of the Arian controversy of
their time. Basil, in addition to drawing up rulings for
reformed monasticism, wrote against the extreme Arian
Eunomius. His expository side is illustrated by his homilies
and commentaries. In his reform of Eastern monasticism
common-sense labour was to accompany ascetic abstinence.
'The ascetic', he says, 'should pursue fitting occupations,
provided that they are free from all trading, overlong atten-
tion and base gain.' In the face of the Arian peril Basil the
statesman sought unremittingly to establish an alliance
between the Western and Eastern Churches in defence of
orthodoxy; despite successive rebuffs he persisted in his
efforts to win Pope Damasus to his views. In the organiza-
tion of asceticism on the basis of the common life that same
statesmanship was crowned with success. The Byzantine
monk as distinguished from the Christian solitary continued
through the centuries to look to Basil as his teacher and
guide. The sobriety of Basil's literary style represented a
return to Atticism, so far as that was possible without

